

The Chalice Fame

The Monthly Newsletter of the Unitarian Universalist Church of Kent

May 2007

Sunday Services 9:30 and 11:15

228 Gougler Ave. Kent, Ohio 44240 Phone: 330-673-4247 Fax: 330-677-4772

Website: www.kentuu.org Email: uukent@sbcglobal.net

Minister:

Rev. Melissa Carvill-Ziemer minister-uukent@sbcglobal.net

Minister's office hours: Tuesday - Friday By appointment

> Office Manager: Judy Brannan Office hours:

Mon. Wed. Thurs. 9 - 1 Tues. 9 - 11 Fri. 8:30 - 1:30

Religious Education Director:

Gina Maida dre-uukent@sbcglobal.net

> Music Director: Hal Walker



Newsletter editor: Brad Bolton bbolton@neo.rr.com

Deadline: The 15th each month

Initarian Universalists have a saving message to share with the world. We have a message of radical welcome to share with a world divided. We have a message of equality to share with a world unfair. We have a message of hope to share with a world despairing. We have a message of courage to share with a world afraid. Unitarian Universalists have a message of love to share with a world broken by hate and greed and violence. Ours is a saving faith and we have a message the world needs to hear. The way we communicate our message is through our ministry of public witness.

I write this letter to you as I attend our Ohio Meadville District's annual District Assembly. Public witness is the theme for this year's gathering. Helio Fred Garcia is our keynote presenter. Fred tells a story about a Unitarian Universalist congregation which decided that they wanted to increase their visibility in the community and share their message. The congregation had a talent show coming up so they thought it would be a good idea to invite the press to come report on the church. Perhaps they imagined a story extolling their virtues as a friendly, creative, imaginative, and engaging group. Maybe they figured the positive publicity would pique interest and bring some visitors to check out their church. At the very least it would increase their visibility and possibly even enhance their reputation in the community. Well, a member of the press accepted their offer. The usual talents were on display at the event; one person played the guitar, another sang, another gave a dramatic reading. One of the members of the congregation happened to be an exotic dancer. She offered a dance as her contribution to the talent show. Guess what? The next day the headlines in the local paper announced "Stripper Not Scripture in Unitarian Church."

Though this illustration is perhaps extreme, Fred offered it to point out that many of our congregations don't think very strategically about how we will share our message with the world. The tools of public witness can help us learn not only how to effectively share our message so that it is communicated as we intend, but also to determine which messages are most needed right now and therefore most likely to be heard and engaged by the larger community.

I'm feeling energized by the insights and ideas I am gaining at this district assembly. I hope the other folks from the congregation who are with me this weekend will return similarly energized. And I hope that together, as a congregation, we might take the next step in asking ourselves not only what message we have to share, but also what message is ripe to share now with our larger community. And how will we share it? And what impact do we hope our message might have? These are important questions. I look forward to our conversations.

Melisse

See you in church,



May Sermons

6 May We Are the Music

Music director Hal Walker

Music is born in us and emerges from us in many different ways. Music Sunday will explore the diversity of musical expression within our congregation.

13 May 2007 The Truth Behind the Story

Rev. Melissa Carvill-Ziemer and Worship Associate Lori McGee

Our ideals can be a wonderful source of inspiration and motivation. Aspiring to the ideal is a good thing right? Well, except when those aspirations prevent us from embracing the real. This service will explore idealism, especially when it comes to family life.

20 May 2007 Teamwork and Community

Rev. Melissa Carvill-Ziemer and Worship Associate Marion Yeagler

The longing for a people and a place to belong is fundamental to the human experience. This morning we will celebrate the power and possibility that comes of belonging together.

27 May 2007 - **10:30 am only** In Memoriam

Rev. Melissa Carvill-Ziemer and Worship Associate Ted Voneida

We will gather this Memorial Day to remember those who have died, to honor those who have served and to reflect on how we are called in this time of war. Please note, we will have one service only at 10:30 am.



Message from the Moderator

Exciting news! Membership of the church has reached 182, matching the highest number on record. If you have been considering joining, you might be the one to create a new record for the UU Church of Kent!

Let's thank the Membership Committee: Lynn Kindsvatter and Kay Clatterbuck (co-chairs) and the committee members: Kathy Wilen, Linda Mishler, Mary Leeson, Bonnie Harper, Jane Krimmer, Lori McGee, and new members of the committee: Joanne and Brian Slease. Several times a year they have put on popular and successful new member classes, created and staffed a new member welcoming table and have helped integrate new members into our congregation.

I would also like to thank our Nominating Committee: Christie Anderson, Saul Flanner and Sandy Bowers. They have worked diligently and with great care to prepare a slate of nominees for the election in May. If you have agreed to be a nominee....thank you in advance for your generosity.

Please plan to attend the Annual Congregational meeting on May 5th at 7pm and the voting meeting on Sunday May 6th at 10:45. There are some important topics for consideration. Full details are available elsewhere in the newsletter.

The Finance Committee, chaired by Susan Goekler, has begun drafting a financial policies and procedures manual. They have also developed a proposal for a change in the church's fiscal year, which will be discussed and voted on at the upcoming Congregational Meetings. Thank you Susan, and members: Mac Goekler, Chris Hurlbut, Jane Krimmer, Rhonda Richardson, Bob Erdman, Beth Wills and Susan Smith for all your work in this important area of church work.

The Search Committee for a new Director of Religious Education is actively looking for a candidate for this position. In the meantime Gina Maida our Temporary RE coordinator is doing excellent work. Thank you to Gina and all the RE volunteers for keeping this program alive and functioning for our children.

Do contact me if you have concerns or questions. If I cannot help, I will direct you to the right person or committee. My term as Moderator of the Board will end after the voting meeting on May 6th. Kathy Kerns is the nominee for the Moderator position for 2007 to 2008. In Faith, Trish McLoughlin

Steward of the Month - Michelle Angelo-Baker

You may have heard recently an angelic voice coming from the sanctuary. This voice belongs to Michelle. She often teams up with Hal for special offerings of music and it is very apparent that her soulful sound can touch the congregation with very little effort.

Michelle has attended our church since 2001. She and her husband Paul were married here on May 17, 2003. She loves coming into the sanctuary knowing that this is where it happened.

Upon being asked why she continues to attend here, she says, "I like the fellowship, the minister, and especially experiencing a place where I can explore the 'unexplained'. My spiritual practice is having the opportunities to speak for those who cannot, particularly those with special needs. Social Justice, that is what I like to work for."

Michelle keeps busy with graduate school, majoring in Special Education (this seems perfect for her goal of including social justice). She sincerely believes in a free and appropriate education for ALL people.

Her favorite childhood memory is really cool. She remembers to this day, how her mother would take her swimming and let her stay past dinnertime when the other kids had to go home! This proves that it's the little things that count.

Her hope for the future of our church? "That we would continue to grow and let the world at large know who we are, because Unitarian Universalists have something very valuable to offer. Maybe then they will stop asking, 'what do you believe?'"

Michelle's favorites are:

Activity: Movies, Live music, being with friends Animal: Cats, BUT, I have a cockatiel named 'Edgar'

Color: Green

Favorite Human: Paul

Season: Fall Food: Thai

Michelle, we thank you for all that you have done for us. Keep on keepin' on with your studies for we are rooting for you!! Peace and Justice be yours as well as your own witness. We name you: Michelle the Magnificent!

Rebecca Haines



Finance Committee Proposes Change in Fiscal Year

The Finance Committee of the UU Church of Kent is now up and running. We are reviewing financial practices, policies and procedures and preparing a document that formalizes them. As part of that process, we are conducting an analysis of the financial functions in the church. This summer we will begin preparing a budget to submit to the congregation for 2008. Current members are Susan Goekler (chair), Bob Erdman, Mac Goekler, Chris Hurlbut, Jane Krimmer, Rhonda Richardson, Susan Smith, and Beth Wills. Our next meeting will be Wednesday, May 16 at 6 p.m. at the church. The committee is open to new members. If you are interested in joining, please come on May 16 or contact Susan Goekler.

One of our first recommendations is to change the fiscal year from a calendar year to a July 1 – June 30 year. This will make our fiscal year consistent with the UUA and the Ohio Meadville District, to which we belong. It will also allow us to conduct the annual canvass in the spring so it is not close to the service auction, since both of them are significant sources of income for the church. By having the service auction earlier in the fiscal year, we can also make adjustments to the budget if there is a large difference between the budgeted income from the auction and the actual income. This proposed change will be among those the congregation will vote on in May. If the congregation accepts this change, we will conduct the annual canvass this fall as usual since our current budget is through December of 2007. That canvass, however, will be for an 18 month pledge. The transition will be an 18-month fiscal year of January 1, 2008 to June 30, 2009.

Susan Goekler



So many people give of their time, talents and treasure to support the life and work of this church. Ours is a vibrant community of faith thanks to the abundant generosity and deep commitment of so many members and friends. We are grateful for the gifts we share.

The Board of Trustees, along with the minister and the church staff, has decided to highlight that gratitude by formally recognizing one person each month (through June 2007) for their dedicated stewardship of our shared ministry.

This is a community generous in so many ways. By this recognition we hope to say thank you more often to the good people who nurture and sustain our shared ministry.

Congregational Resolution -Stop The Darfur Genocide

At the May 5th and 6th annual meeting, the congregation will consider and will vote on the following proposed resolution, presented by the Social Justice Committee:

We the members of the Unitarian Universalist Church of Kent demand that the genocide in the Darfur region of Sudan be stopped immediately.

We call on the Security Council of the United Nations, President John Kufuor of Ghana and the current Chairman of the African Union, and President George W. Bush of the USA to use all available peaceful means to end the genocide in the Darfur region of Sudan.

The rest of the world has far too long turned a blind eye to the repeated African genocides. This must stop now and never be repeated.

The current African Union peacekeeping force is grossly inadequate for the serious task at hand.

We demand that the US government and the United Nations immediately supply the African Union Darfur peacekeepers material support so that the refugees can be protected.

We demand that the United Nations Security Council apply enough pressure on the Sudanese government to allow the entry of a United Nations Peacekeeping force and sufficient humanitarian aid to relieve the current suffering.

We demand that the refugees in the Darfur region be provided safe passage to their homelands and be provided aid to restore them to their former quality of life.

Our Unitarian Universalist Principles compel us to take this action.

We covenant to affirm and promote:

The inherent worth and dignity of every person Justice, equity and compassion in human relations

These first two principles clearly inform us of our obligation to seek justice for the refugees in Darfur.



Updated Directory Plans

With all of the new faces in our growing congregation, the Membership Committee has made plans to publish an updated directory of our members and friends. We hope to get photos of as many of you as possible. Details will be forthcoming in the Thread from the Web.

Jim Scott, Trustee for Fellowship

Nominees for Annual Election Announced

The Nominating Committee, comprised of Saul Flanner, Sandy Bowers and Christie Anderson, is pleased to announce the slate of individuals for the congregation's consideration at the upcoming election. The following names will be submitted at the Annual Meeting to be held on May 6th:

Board Positions

Kathy Kerns Moderator

Rhonda Richardson Assistant Moderator

Beth Straubhaar Treasurer Lori McGee Secretary

Joel Slater Trustee for Programming

Randy Ruchotzke Trustee for Building and Grounds

Brett Orsburn Trustee for Wider World

Financial Secretary

Dan Hayes

Nominating Committee

Kim Marfy, Chair

Christie Anderson Kay Clatterbuck Paulette Thurman Susan Smith



UU Niagara Experience July 15-18, 2007

If you have ever wanted to visit Niagara Falls or if it is already one of your favorite places, this is a chance to experience the wonder of Niagara Falls including some great educational opportunities while in the company of UUs from around the country. The UU Church of Niagara is conducting a four day UU Niagara Experience which is a lifetime opportunity to encounter the Falls up close from every perspective, even safely riding beneath a tethered balloon. Spend four days with us exploring the rich history and natural wonders around the Falls. For information visit our web site: http://www.uunex.net/

Email: <u>info@uunex.net</u> Telephone: (716) 791-4453

Silent Movies to be Shown at Church

Rare, old silent films will be shown at the Unitarian Universalist Church of Kent, 228 Gougler Ave., on Sat. April 28 at 7 pm. Films such as "Dog Factory", "Fall of the House of Usher", "The Flute of Krishna" and "The Wonderful World of Oz" will be shown accompanied by a variety of live musicians and fabulous desserts.

The event, which costs \$10, is open to the public and childcare is available for a small fee. For more information contact Mike Hovancsek or call the church office at (330) 673-4247.

Beltane

Beltane marks the last of the three spring festivals. It is the zenith of Spring and the Earth fully awakening from her winter slumber. The Goddess manifests as the May Queen and the God emerges as the Jack of the Green. The traditional dance around the Maypole represents their unity. Along with its counterpart Samhain, it divides the year into two, the dark half celebrated at Samhain and the light half celebrated at Beltane. At Samhain we honor the dead, and at Beltane we honor life in all its fullness. Ancient peoples celebrated with fires and feasts. The tradition of May Boughing was observed as young men gathered woods and flowers to hang on the homes of their prospective loves. Celebrate the day by wearing bright colors, and spending time gathering flowers and enjoying nature. Happy Beltane!

Beth Straubhaar, CUUPS



Pagan 101 May Meetings

The Pagan 101 class for May will be on Tuesday, May 1st at 7:00 p.m. in the Sanctuary. The topic for May will be Basic Rituals, Casting a Circle, Calling the Quarters and Inviting Deity. Please come and join us. The monthly CUUPS meeting will be on Tuesday, May 15 at 7:30 p.m. in the Sanctuary.

Your Special Social Justice Offering

The congregation continues to contribute generously to social justice projects and programs of all kinds. In March, members and friends of the congregation donated \$566 in a special offering for Safer Futures, the shelter for people who have suffered from domestic violence in Portage County.

Calling all Parents and Young Teens (10-14) - May 19 Movie Night at Church

Here's a chance to spend some meaningful family time together! Come to the UU Church of Kent on Saturday, May 19, 2007, 6:30-9:30 p.m. for a movie night for parents or grandparents and young teens ages 10-14. Church member Rhonda Richardson and Margaret Pevec (formerly a member of our church and now a member of the UU Fellowship of Lafayette, CO) will introduce their new book What Kids REALLY Want to Ask: Using Movies to Start Meaningful Conversations (A Guidebook for Parents and Kids Ages 10-14) (© 2007, VanderWyk & Burnham Publishers, Acton, MA). A full-length feature film will be shown in the sanctuary, followed by family discussions using suggestions and prompts from the book. Popcorn and drinks will be served. Child care will be available for younger siblings. For further information contact Rhonda Richardson.

Book Club Turns Page

May 15 we will meet at 7 pm at Kathie Slater's, Kent. We will read Anne Tyler's Digging to America. This book tells the story of two families who meet at the airport when they are adopting Korean infants.

June 12 we will meet at 7 pm at Annie Brightbill's, in Stow (off Charring Cross). We will read The Memory Keeper's Daughter by Kim Edwards. This is an auspicious debut novel that revolves around one unfortunate choice made by a man who felt there could be no other outcome to the situation.

On **July 10** we will meet at 7 pm at Martha Kluth's. We will read a book of our choice by Jodi Picoult. The Washington Post reports, "Picoult has become a master-almost a clairvoyant-at targeting hot issues and writing highly readable page-turners about them...It is impossible not to be held spellbound by the way she forces us to think, hard, about right and wrong."



Cleanup on Riverday

Set aside May 19th, 10am to noon for cleanup along the Cuyahoga River in Kent. This activity is an official activity for River Day by our church. It is being coordinated by the Social Justice Committee and the Walden group.

Look for a sign-up sheet in the Fellowship Hall and meet (with heavy gloves and work boots) in the church parking lot at 10am May 19. For more information contact Caroline Arnold or Liz Erickson.

Adult Religious Explorations for May Everyday Spiritual Practice

Plato said, "The life which is unexamined is not worth living". UU Minister Scott Alexander quotes this at the beginning of his book Everyday Spiritual Practice, as he points out that many of us fail to structure our lives in any meaningful way. His book suggests all sorts of ways for us to examine, shape and care for our lives and those around us in a deeper, more spiritual way. This series is based on some of the major headings of his book. Many of us engage in activities that fit into these broad categories, which "deepen our relationship with life". Come and learn from these experiences: from meditation, to tai chi and yoga, knotting, music, social action for peace—and much more.

May 6th Contemplation
May13th Relationships
May 20th Movement
May 27th Peacemaking
June 3rd Creativity

Liz Erickson

Sermons and Minutes Available

Some of Rev. Melissa Ziemer's past sermons are available in the Founders' Lounge for \$1.00 each. Your donation can be placed in the black lockbox, also in the lounge.

The Board meeting minutes are available for review in the Founders' Lounge.



Young Adult Unirondack in Spring

Springtime in the mountains is a beautiful way to experience our special community. Join us and see for yourself.

Memorial Day Weekend, revamped for young adults! Our 18 - 25 year olds have been excitedly planning this for months now. Don't let anyone you know miss it! Look under Susan B. Anthony on our website.

Register for summer camp now. Spaces are filling up quickly. Join us for a work weekend or the RE/OWLS retreat. Improvements are being made to the lodge this spring. Help us improve our staff areas by donating attractive used furniture. Please email: director@unirondack.org

See you at Camp!

www.unirondack.org

Tai chi --

- a non-impact "meditation in motion." Although you can study it for a lifetime, by coming you do not make a commitment for any number of sessions -- come when you can. You are welcome to start any Monday night. Wear loose fitting clothing, as it is participatory. Questions? Contact Susan Goekler, certified tai chi instructor with the Tai Chi Association of Atlanta, GA.

7:00 Advanced 7:30 Intermediate 8:00 Beginner



Ramblin' River Retreat for Songmaking

Our music director Hal Walker joins folk icons Peggy Seeger and John McCutcheon as guest artists at the first Ramblin' River Retreat for Songmaking. This inaugural event takes place Friday May 25 – Sunday 27th 2007 at the beautiful Cuyahoga Valley National Park Environmental Education Center in Peninsula. The weekend retreat will feature concerts, many intimate workshops for all levels of songwriters, song swaps, an open mic, and much more! Space is limited to 50 participants. Early bird registration for this special event ends on April 30th. Complete information and details are found at http://www.ramblinriver.com/ Look for flyers in the foyer. If you have questions, contact Hal

April Sanctuary Art

The paintings (*Explorations*) in the church were painted by Mary Lou Holly from various periods of time starting in the late 1960's. Earlier paintings are abstract oils, landscapes, and straight-edge acrylic paintings, and the most recent ones this past year are done with poster paint. All are, in one way or another, paintings of nature. There is a sheet telling more about them in the sanctuary. My background is art and education and I am currently a faculty member in the College of Education, Health & Human Services and director of KSU's faculty professional development center.

Mary Lou Holly

Ministry of Caring Brochure Available

Have you seen a copy of our new Ministry of Caring brochure? If not, you can pick one up from the brochure rack in the Founder's Lounge to learn more about our Pastoral Care Network and our new Pastoral Associates.

May Church Events

10:45-11:05 Children's Choir (EA) 11:15 New U Class (EA) 12:00-3:00 Social Jus. mtg. (FH) 1:30-3:00 Pastoral Associates (EA) 3:15-5:15 Hogwarts mtg. (EA) 4-6 Yoga/meditation 6:30 Adult Choir (S) 7-9:00 AA (FH) 7:30 Women's Choir (S)	30 10:15 am gentle Yoga 5:15 gentle Yoga 7:00 Tai chi 7-8 Clan, Kent Health Care	Thread/Web deadline 5:15 Mod. Yoga 7:00 Challenging Yoga 7-9:00 Pagan 101 (S)(p. 5) 7-9 Build Theology (EA)	2 9:30 am Yoga 1-3 Praxis mtg. (EA) 7-9:00 Comm. On Ministry (EA) 7-8 Pilates	3 4:30-6:00 Yoga 6:30-8:00 Yoga	4 2-5 Sanctuary in use	5 7-10 Annual congregational mtg. - discussion (S)
6 10:45-11:05 Children's Choir (EA) 11 am Annual Congregational mtg vote (S)(p. 4) 12 New U Class 4-6 Yoga/meditation 6:30 Adult Choir (S) 7-9:00 AA (FH) 7:30 Women's Choir (S)	7 9-12 Campus Ministers mtg. (F) 10:15 am gentle Yoga 5:15 gentle Yoga 7:00 Tai chi 7:00 Clan, Loyalton	8 Thread/Web deadline 5:15 Mod. Yoga 7:00 Challenging Yoga 7-9:00 Our Many Lives (EA)	9 9:30 am Yoga 7-10 pm Board mtg. (<i>EA</i>) 7-8 Pilates	10 4:30 Yoga 6:30 Yoga 7-9 Men's Group (EA)	6-8 Art show reception (S)	9-12 am- Plant sale
13 10:45-11:05 Children's Choir (<i>EA</i>) 11:15-12:15 New U Class (<i>EA</i>) 4-6 Yoga & meditation 6:30 Adult Choir (<i>S</i>) 7-9:00 AA (<i>FH</i>) 7:30 Women's Choir	14 10:15 am gentle Yoga 5:15 gentle Yoga 7:00 Tai chi 7:30-8:45 Celtic Clan (S)	Newsletter deadline Thread/Web deadline 5:15 Mod. Yoga 7:00 Challenging Yoga 7- 9 Build Theology (EA) 7:30 CUUPS (S) (p. 5)	9:30 am Yoga 6-9 Finance Committee (EA)(p. 3) 7-8 Pilates	17 4:30 Yoga 6:30 Yoga	18	RiverDay (p. 5) 8-5 Church in use- OMD 6-10 Movie night (p. 5)
20 10:45-11:05 Children's Choir (EA) 4-6 Yoga & meditation 6:30 Adult Choir (S) 7-9:00 AA (FH) 7:30 Women's Choir	21 10:15 am gentle Yoga 5:15 gentle Yoga 7:00 Tai chi 7-8 Celtic Clan,	Thread/Web deadline 5:15 Mod. Yoga 7:00 Challenging Yoga	23 9:30 am Yoga 7-8 Pilates	24 4:30 Yoga 6:30 Yoga 7:30-9:30 Annex upstairs in use (EA), church	25	26
10:30 One Service only 10:45-11:05 Children's Choir (EA) 4-6 Yoga & meditation 6:30 Adult Choir (S) 7-9:00 AA (FH) 7:30 Women's Choir	28 Memorial Day 7:00 Tai chi No Clan	Thread/Web deadline 5:15 Mod. Yoga 7:00 Challenging Yoga	30 9:30 am Yoga 7-8 Pilates	31 4:30 Yoga 6:30 Yoga	1	2 9-1 Tag Sale

Tai Chi: 7:00 Advanced, 7:30 Intermediate, 8:00 Beginner - Yoga and Tai Chi are held in Fessenden Hall *EA- Eldredge Annex; FH- Fessenden Hall; FL- Founders' Lounge; L- Library; S-Sanctuary Calendar does not reflect changes or additions after April 20

New Calendar System

Since we're now a busier congregation, we've begun using an on-line calendar that you can access directly at www.localendar.com/public/uukent, or through our website at www.kentuu.org. We can update it as often as necessary and you can consult it any time day or night.

Don't have Internet access or really hate computers? Not to worry, paper versions of the same calendar will be available in the weekly *Thread from the Web* and monthly *Chalice Flame* newsletter.

Judy Brannan



Unitarian Universalist Church of Kent 228 Gougler Ave. Kent, OH 44240



Return Service Requested Return Postage Guaranteed

Call the office to cancel your *Chalice Flame*

Out to Lunch Bunch

May 6 El Campesino
May 13 China City
May 20 On Tap
May 27 China City

Sunday Yoga

Sunday Yoga and Meditation from 4-6 pm has resumed and will continue as long as class attendance stays up. Heidi will share teaching with Barb Williams. Plans are to incorporate more teachers into the class so we can be exposed to different meditation practices and approaches. Please let me know if you know of a meditation teacher that would like an opportunity to share. Class is mostly moderate yoga with meditation at the end. Beginners are welcome. People needing a gentle approach might try Monday classes first. Cost is \$10 per class; passes are also acceptable.

Pilates

Wednesday from 7 to 8 pm. \$50 in advance, \$60 on day of class. The fee pays for six classes.

Classes are held at the Unitarian Universalist Church of Kent. Heidi Shaffer

Yoga Schedule at Church



Sundays - Heidi/Barb
4-6:00 pm - Yoga and meditation
Mondays - Heidi Shaffer
10:15 - 11:45 am - gentle yoga
5:15-6:45 pm - gentle yoga
Tuesdays - Margot Milcetich
5:15-6:45 pm - moderate yoga
7-9 pm -challenging yoga
Wednesdays - Heidi
9:30-11 am - moderate yoga
Thursdays - Heidi/Megan
4:30-6:00 pm - gentle/moderate yoga
6:30-8:00 pm - moderate yoga

Celtic Clan

5/7 7pm to 8pm Loyalton at Ravenna 5/14 7:30pm to 8:45 pm practice in sanctuary 5/21 7pm to 8pm Stow Glenn Assisted Living 5/28 No practice